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BVCS EARLY CHILDHOOD IOWA
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday May 17, 2017 time: 5:00 pm 

South Court House Annex, 116 South State Street (lower level) 
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION, CONCLUSION, RECOMMENDATION, EVALUATION, ACTION
	ACTION

	I.  Introductions and Call to Order
	Meeting held at 5:00
	

	Attendees:                                              Rhonda Ringgenberg, Dave Muhlbauer, Annette Koster

	II.    Approval of Agenda  
	
	

	III.  Early Childhood Iowa
	
	

	Review Budget for FY 18


	Meeting was held to review the budget for Fiscal Year 18.  

Central Iowa Juvenile Detention Center contacted Annette Koster, Program Director about providing the Fiscal Agent/Employer of record for BVCS Early Childhood Iowa area.  Currently provided by Buena Vista County.  Discussion was held, recommend staying with Buena Vista County. 
Provided information on the silos for Early Childhood Iowa funding.  In FY 18 the School Ready Funds for Family Support and Preschool funds are now part of the General Assistance silo. 
Reviewed Child Care Nurse Consultant (CCNC) proposals are different.  Buena Vista/Sac included Positive Behavior Intervention Support (PBIS) and flu shots.  Have CCNC focus on nurse duties for early care and education environments. 

Oral Health one visit per year.  Question over funding the Head Start screenings.  

Keeping Program Director at 40 hours.  Discussion over duties for the Board, re-designation process, increase community presence. 

Family STEPS have funding more equally distributed for the counties. 

Preschool Scholarships students receiving funds to attend a State Wide Voluntary Preschool program not using scholarship funds.  Scholarships need based financially, priority to four year old first, then three year olds. 
Waiting for Buena Vista Fiscal Agent/Employer of Record and Colburn Insurance (ICAPP) quote.

Based on the funding allocations for FY 18 the Executive Committee arrived at a recommended budget. 

Discussed FY 17 Program Director Benefits did not include the increase in the health insurance.  Annette K talked with Leigh Madsen and Sharon Henkel at the Buena Vista Auditor office.  In their opinion if the accounts (School Ready (4150-09) and Early Childhood 4148-(12) did not exceed the total dollar amount would be fine.  They will talk with Sue Lloyd, County Auditor when she returns.  

	Recommendation


	IV. Adjournment
	Adjourned at 7:00 pm
	


